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JAMES ARCIERQ
STATE RILPRESENTATIVE
CHELMSI'-ORD (3,6,7), LITTLETON, VVESTFORD

STATE HOUSE, ROOM 34
TEL: (617) 722-2320
FAX: (617) 722-2416
Rep. Jam esArciero@hou. state. ma. us

November 4, 2010

Gary Gensler, Chairman

Commodity Futures Trading Commission

At:ention: David A. Stawick, Secretary

Three Lafayette Centre

115521' Street NW

W. &shington, DC 20581
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RE: RIM 3038-AD01

Dear Chairman Gensler:

i a TI writing to urge you to considering eliminating one of the proposed rules for governing

derivative clearinghouses, exchanges and swaps under the Dodd-Frank Wall Street Reform and

Consumer Protect Act, This particular rule would not prevent concentrated ownership of
cia aring facilities. This undermines the intent of the Dodd-Frank reforms of more transparency
an 3 competition in the derivatives market.

This rule would allow a clearing facility to choose to limit the ownership voting interest of any

pa ticipant to no more than 5 percent of the total, with no limitation on aggregate ownership

by banks, This would allow a group of dealer banks to gain voting majority in a clearing facility

an 3 potentially prevent increased clearing of derivatives transactions. As you know, 95 percent
of derivative trading is controlled by the top five dealer banks. By not closing this loophole you

wi I allow these banks to continue their dangerous domination of this market,

Th alternative is a more effective limitation of 20 percent of voting interest by any single

in'titution and 40 percent of voting interest owned collectively by all institutions. This would



prevent improper and concentrated ownership of clearing facilities and ensure the desired
increase in transparency and accountability.

Th 'se same ownership concerns apply to exchanges and swap execution facilities, Under the
cui rent rules a group of dealer banks would be able to attain outright ownership of an

exchange or swap facility. Please consider extending the 20/40 rule to exchanges and swap
facilities, this will keep with the intent of the Dodd-Frank reforms,

i u ge you to eliminate the 5 percent alternative and to extend the 20/40 limitation to
exI:hanges as well as clearinghouses. These two steps will help ensure more transparency and

accountability in the derivatives market by preventing dealer bank control of the clearing
fac ilitates,

Sincerely,

James Arciero

State Representative


